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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber on Tuesday 10th December 2013.    
     Present




Rev Law                          Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson



Mrs. H. Boot-Handford



Mr. R. Piper   
1268. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mr. Sadleir due to business.
1269. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Various Councillors wondered why there are ice signs at Quarry corner and on Bedford Street,           

    Also where has the figure of K9 from Dr. Who appeared from?
2.  Mr. Lamb NALC has a new draft of Standing Orders for Parish Councils. I would like to ask   

     Mrs. Boot-Handford if she would join me in looking at these, and I would also like to ask the  

     Rev Law if in the light of the new Standing Orders if he would undertake the review of the  

     Financial Regulations.
1270. Minutes of the meeting held on the 19th November and taken as read, matters arising.
Matters arising.

Minute 1239. War Memorial Bere Alston the Clerk has received the following Christmas card from Mrs. Winn; “Thank you for your most welcome news of the 29th November. I am very happy with the proposed application for funding for the War Memorial. I do feel it is a very important part of the village heritage which needs to be maintained in a fitting manner. Good Luck with the application”.

Minute 1241 (1197) Y.2Y. Hut Mr. Barnes has looked into the cost of removing the hut and as it is quite old a crane would be needed to avoid the risk of it breaking up. The total cost of removal and placing at Weir Quay might be in the order of £2,000. Thank you for giving us first refusal; with regret we do not think that we can use it.

The Clerk to place adds in Tavistock Times, Free Adds, Bere Link and on our website.
Minute 1244. Beregen will be going ahead with the under-stage storage as the Insurance Company stated; “Providing the recommendations by the fire officer are adhered to and risk assessments are in place we would be happy for items to be stored under the stage”. 
Minute 1246. Mr. Benson reported on a meeting with Devon County Highways and the owner of the bungalow at Station Road Bere Ferrers. The cars will no longer be parking on the verge opposite the bungalow, once the cars have been removed Devon County will re-instate the verge and the owner of the bungalow will place stakes or rocks to make a natural boundary on her side.
Minute 1247 (2) Southern Links questions from this Council will be deferred to Full Council.

1271.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for December in the sum of £2,959.34, Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mr. Benson.
1272. Financial Statement.
The Clerk presented the Financial Statements for December, after discussions Mr. Lamb proposed acceptance of the financial statement, seconded by Mr. Benson.
1273. Staff Christmas Leave.
Discussions took place Mr. Leithall proposed that the office closes at lunch time on Friday 20th December and re-opens on Friday 3rd of January, seconded by Mr. Piper.
1274. Cabin Outside Play Space
The Clerk emailed Councillors the latest ideas of canopies to form covers over the outside play area. Discussions took place and Mr. Benson proposed that a small sub-committee comprising of Mrs. Boot-Handford and the Rev Law as observer meet with Beregen and the Cabin Playgroup to discuss the requirements.
1275. TVAONB Management Plan.
Rev. Law handed over to Mr. Benson for a resume on the new document; Mr. Benson also asked what the Parish Council wished to see about the Bere Peninsula in the plan. After discussions it was agreed that Mr. Lamb amend his draft letter with any additional information that has come to light this evening and then present it to F. & G. P. in January for sending off before the 15th February.
1276. Correspondence.
(1) Robert Sekula Application for S106 funds from Weir Quay Community Watersports Hub Club, 

              along with a summary of the project.
             The Hub Club are seeking £3,000 towards the next phase of the project which relates  

              to creating the replacement boat park (cutting of the slope and removal of the soil,  

             creation of access, services, etc.) 
                  The Belinda O’Flynn grant of £5K has been confirmed. 
        Discussions took place the Committee recommended to Full Council that the Bere 

        Ferrers Parish Council supports use of the S106 funds in this way. Mr. Piper asked for 

        a recorded vote.
        The vote was taken for the recommendation Mr. Benson, Mrs. Boot-Handford, Mr.     

        Lamb. 

        Against  Mr. Piper

        Two abstentions Rev. Law and Mr. Leithall.

        Recommendation to be put to Full Council. 

        Discussions also took place regards monies remaining in the fund it was agreed that 

        the Clerk go ahead and apply for funding to lay a safety surface under the swings in 

        the Sara Park Play area.

(2) Devon County Highways Temporary Road Closures.
Monday the 6th January to Tuesday 7th January Road from Furzehill Bridge to Whitsam Cross, Bere Alston for patching, also Tuesday 8th January to Wednesday 9th January Woolacombe Road for patching.

(3) Tavistock Times 
“In an effort to increase our coverage of the West Devon area and keep abreast of 

things happening in your parish we would like to hear from you if you have stories 

that may be newsworthy.
Due to the size of the area and our small team of reporters, we are unfortunately unable to cover all the parish council meetings in person. However, we were wondering if you could send agendas and minutes of the meetings so we can keep up to date and hopefully come and see you on occasions to build up a good liaison”.
It was felt that they could pick up all the information from our website.

(4) Darren Newman Abbey Surgery.

Thanking Council for their letters of the 29th November and 21st October. 

“Our policy is the same whether it is at Bere Alston or Tavistock.
It will depend on the severity of the accident and/or the minor injury. If we can help we will and if not again depending on the severity we will advise whether to attend Tavistock Minor Injuries Unit at Tavistock Hospital or the Emergency Department at Derriford Hospital or call an Ambulance.

In terms of the case you are describing the individual concerned has been reminded of this policy.
I hope this fully clarifies our policy dependent on the severity of the situation at the time”.



Council to keep a watching brief.
(5) DALC Setting your precept for 2014-2015.

“Many councils are, understandably, confused over what financial arrangements might govern how they set their precept figure this year.

The two main concerns are the effect of the Localisation of Council Tax Grant and whether or not local councils might face capping to limit the percentage increase of their precept.

It seems clear that across Devon there will be different situations in each district council area with regard to how much council tax grant will be passed on in the coming financial year. Most if not all districts have taken steps to notify their parishes of the effect of any proposed reduction to the amount of grant which will be passed on. Any reduction in grant transferred to local councils will mean an increase in the Band D figure for those parishes i.e. it will appear as though the local council has increased the precept demand although the same amount of cash is being collected.
It is likely that those parishes not affected in the next financial year will face the issue in following financial years, at which point no grant will be passed across and the situation will stabilise.

Councils will need to be aware that the public might not understand why there has been an apparent percentage increase in their council tax bill, so you might be prepared to tell parishioners that this is an effect of the change to the system of Council Tax benefit.

When parishes agree their budget and calculate the amount of precept they require for the following year. They should make it clear to billing authorities that this is the amount of finance they wish to actually receive. The grant (if any) will offset the Band D figure rather than be paid over in a lump sum”.

(6) Local Government Boundary Commission.

Electoral review of West Devon.
“Following a public consultation on council size, the Commission considered representations for a council size of 31 members at its meeting on 12th November 2013. No substantial arguments were received in opposition to the proposal for 31 members during the public consultation. The Commission has therefore adopted a council size of 31 for West Devon Borough Council for the purpose of the next stage of the review- consultation on warding arrangements.

This stage of the review begins today with a general invitation to all interested parties to propose a new pattern of ward arrangements for West Devon. 

Proposals should be based on a council size of 31 councillors. This stage of the review will run from 26th November to 3rd February 2014”.

This council supports the status qua bearing in mind the geometrical layout of the parish. Mr. Benson will produce a draft letter for January F. & G. P.

(7) For information.
West Devon Borough Council News Release Families to benefit from food 
                           tips, for free money saving tips and recipes visit www.lovefoodhatewaste.com
Devon County Council Emergency Management Newsletter. Helping you to help yourself.

There being no further business, the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.24pm

Signed this 17th    December 2013. 

Chairman……………………………..

